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Dates for the diary 
Monday 12th August Meeting to elect committee and office bearers 6:30 pm Balgowlah 

Totem Club 
 

Saturday 7th September Volunteers training day 9am – 1 pm including morning tea 

and  lunch. Please let Eli know now if you have any suggestions for the day.  

 
Membership fees are due 
Membership fees remain the same for the coming season. 
Individual Membership, which encourages people to sail on any of the published dates costs 
$30.00 for the year, which starts in July and finishes in June, 2020. 
For families who like to sail together, the cost is $45.00 a year.  
 
The membership form is provided on the last page of this edition of Signals. 
  

 

 New Shirts 
A stock of new shirts is being ordered. Fresh red shirts can 

be ordered though Eli @ $25 each. Please specify size when 
ordering. 
 

 

Groups we will be supporting in 

August, September and October  
Trilogy Disability, JARBEL, BIRDS, BeeCosWe Care, Choose and Connect, Unisson 
St Ives, UNisson Pymble, Royal Far West School, Arranounbai, Achieve, 
Rap’nRave, Sargood, Tramway, Washington House, Sunnyfield French’s Forest, 
AFFORD, Housing Connection, Balmoral House. 

 
These groups will still receive a reminder of their Sailing Days by Email, one week ahead of 
the day. 
Volunteers will receive a reminder 2 or 3 days before the Sailing Day they have nominated 
to be on the roster. 

 

http://www.manlysailability.com.au/
mailto:eli@manlysailability.com.au


 2 

Dates for August, September and October 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

Wonderful Wednesday 17th July 2019 
What a great team of volunteers turned up today [ 17.7/19 

] on a beautiful sunny & great breeze for sailing day. 
Six  boats were rigged  & in the water by 9.15am . Eli gave 
us all the  usual  quick run down on the various groups  etc 
that we were expecting  before herself , Ivan & Helen 
Hendry had to leave to attend a funeral of a past member 
of Manly Sailability.  
 

Before any groups arrived we had time for Dennis to take 
out Alan [ new volunteer ] & Ragnhild to take out Nola for 
an introduction sail . I am told that both Alan & Nola 

enjoyed the experience very much & will be back for more 
volunteering at Manly. 

 
Volunteers took the various jobs for today: 

Sailing Day Co-ordinator -  Ken Boyes  
Radio Operator - Tony Jones  
Time keeper -  Corey Nicholson 
Sailors - Ted Talbot , Dennis Linney , Ragnhild Percell , Jim Gale , Michael Burnett , Peter Ward                  
Pontoon Duties - John Weaver , David Goldner , David Webb, Jennie Fogarty 
Charlie's Chariot -  Warwick McKenzie , Brian Stitt  

Photographer  - Ruby Muggridge, great photos, today, Ruby!! 
Wilma Johnson - our wonderful volunteer who keeps us supplied with tea / coffee / biscuits &      
cakes & also took over from Helen Hendry  collecting the money from our participants. 

Saturday 13th July 

Wednesday 17th July 

Monday 29th July 

Saturday 10th August 

Wednesday  14th August 

Monday  26th August 

Saturday  7th September 

Wednesday  11th September 

Saturday 21st September 

Wednesday  25th September 

Monday 30th  September 

Saturday  5th October 

Wednesday  9th October 

Saturday  19th October 

Wednesday  23rd October 

Monday  28th October 

Ted and Anthony in Black 

Swan 

Special thanks … 
 

To our team of volunteers who have 

contributed to the replacement of the 
pontoon deck and the team of problem 

solver volunteers who got the radio 
and the horn on Charlie’s Chariot 
back in order. 
 
It always seems magical that equipment is 
in good working order … but we realise 
that this only happens with the consistent 
work of our volunteers! 
 

 



 3 

Life Jackets - Helene Francois , Tamara Muggridge  

New Volunteers -  Alan Howes , Nola Borgelt had a great practise sail & then helped on various 
jobs. 
 

Sailing was beautiful today , great breeze & all participants really enjoyed themselves along with 

rides in C. C for those who preferred to enjoy time on the water in a motor boat. 
 

The very lucky people who came 
down today had a wonderful 
sail:David, Anthony and 
Richard..The Giles family, Scott, 
Yula. 

From Sunnyfield: Anna, Rosa, 
Alex, David, Emily, Ginny,. 
From Becoswecare: Jack and 
Chelsea. 
From Unisson Fr. Forest; Judy, 
Adrian. 
From Unisson St Ives: Sifa, 

Mahina, Brodie, Dominique, 
Rodney, Matthew, Kath, John, 
Leesa, Ollie, Nancy, Elias. 

 
Packing up after sailing was 
completed in a fashionable 

manner .  Then 12 volunteers 
went next door to the Manly Skiff 
Club to talk & lunch with Caroline 
Holdstock who will soon return to 
England to look after her sick 
brother. We all wish her well. 

 

Thank you from  Caroline Holdstock  
“Thank you so much for organizing the lunch last Wednesday. It was lovely to catch up 

with everyone and I am very humbled that so many would wish to have lunch with me and 
hear my news. Please thank them all for coming. I do miss my sailing days on the Harbour 
with your fantastic group of volunteers and I hope that at some stage in the future I will be 
back to help again.”  - Catherine 
 

Tamara and Ruby in Charlie’s Chariot David and Peter in Dolly Wallis 

Our gorgeous sails! 

David and Raghnild in Ralph 

Newman 

Ted and Anthony in Black 

Swan 
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A Marvellous Monday  29th July 2019 
This was probably the warmest day so far in Winter, but unfortunately the wind was a little less 

than we would have needed. Our fabulous Monday team arrived at 
Manly Yacht Club to set up the boats, as we were expecting 3 
groups. Ivan, Alan, Corey, Ken, Wilma, Tony, Warwick, Nola, Helen, 
Ragnhild, John W and John P, Brian, Marc, Jim, Jackie, Michael, 

Jennie and Eli all worked as a team to get out and rig 6 303’s, go 
over and pick up Charlie’s Chariot, get out the radio and morning tea. We decided to leave the 

tents inside as it was very pleasant to sit out in the sun today. 
 
Ken and Warwick were Charlie’s Chariot drivers, Nola was the photographer, Jackie  a Sailing 
Coordinator without parallel, John W a most caring Pontoon Manager. Sailors John P, Ragnhild, 
Brian, Jim, John P, Michael, and Jennie kept things moving on the water so that all had a great 
time. 

 
New students from Fisher Rd had the learning experience of their life when they went off, 
Gwyneth, James and Connor are new, while Eddie has been with us before. 
 
Danielle from BIRDS had a nice solo sail as is her usual, while Steve, Alan, James, Brad, May and 
Patrick went with a partner. Carlo, and Stuart elected to not sail, just enjoy the scenery and warm 
air, and I am sure the lunch that followed. 

 

A great day  for our memory boxes. 

 

Thank you so much to our sponsors: 
 

 David Webb $1000 for radio and extra bits and pieces 

 Betty and Peter Baines $1000 for membership subsidies and Volunteer 

Recognition Evening 

 Patron: Michael Regan, Mayor of Northern Beaches Council 

 Hansa Sailing Systems $5000 for seven new sail suits for Invictus Games, and 

then donated to Manly Sailability 

 Premier Automotive, Jeff Smit, Boat trailer inspection for registration. 

Raghnild and James in Ralph 

Newman 
Eddie and Jennie in 
Dolly wallis 

Our new 
photographer, Nola, 

in Charlie’s Chariot 

Michael and Patrick in Woody Our busy pontoon! 
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 Manly Yacht Club 

 Lion’s Club of Manly, $2,000 towards maintenance of Charlie’s Chariot 

 Warringah Mall Community Club $500 

 Balgowlah Masonic Lodge: Donation $3,000 

 Bendigo Bank: New Marquee $1533.40 

 Cromer Golf Club: Hansa 303 Black Swan 

 Cerno Insurance: Hansa 303 Vin 

 Alice Cleary’s Running Team, Membership for BIRDS and Royal Far West. 

 Northern Beaches Council Grant to “Keep Charlie’s Chariot on the Water.” 

 Lynette Gould Raffled Painting bought Stabilo Equipment 

 

The Committee of Sailability Manly 

2018 -2019 
President: Warwick McKenzie Vice President: David Webb 
Secretary: Eli Demeny Treasurer: Sue Marshall 
Membership: Helen Hendry Webmaster: Alan Bimson 
MYC rep: David Webb Maintenance: David Goldner and 

Committee 
Volunteer Coordinator: Eli Demeny Systems coordinator: Ken Boyes 
Race Organiser: Denis Linney and Ken 

Boyes 

NSW rep: Denis Linney, Eli Demeny, 

Ken Boyes 
Minutes Secretary: Rob Southam Signals editor: Jennie Fogarty 
Committee Members: Caroline 
Holdstock 

Ray Rampton, Warwick McKenzie 
(Roster Manager) 

 

 


